Reasoning behind adding gender pronouns to email signatures

This is a brief outline of why adding gender pronouns to an email signature would help improve Equality, Diversity and Inclusion here at The University of Stirling Students’ Union.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Listing pronouns on an email signature is aimed at helping minimise stress and anxiety for transgender and nonbinary people. For transgender and non-binary people, adding pronouns to their email signature is an easy way to let people know about their gender pronouns and can help prevent accidental misgendering. Misgendering is when somebody is referred to using the incorrect pronoun. This often causes distress for transgender and nonbinary people. It is important that cisgender (those who’s gender identity corresponds with their sex assigned at birth) people also include their pronouns on their email signatures as well, as it helps normalise the practice. This means that we are not putting the burden on transgender people to constantly have to be the ones to initiate the discussion of everyone’s pronouns and what their pronouns are. James Loke Hale for ‘Bustle’ also makes an important point surrounding the rights for transgender folk in the workplace:

“It's no secret that trans people of all genders face intense workplace discrimination… Normalizing the inclusion of pronouns in email signatures will be hugely helpful to all trans people, but the legwork of normalization relies on people who are able to share their pronouns, and who are comfortable doing so. Many trans people aren't able to be publicly out in the workplace, and so deal with being misgendered every day in an environment where publicly admitting their true pronouns could get them fired or worse”.

Furthermore, you can’t always assume someone’s gender based on their name, as some names are fairly neutral, and you may come across a name that has no meaning to you in terms of gender!
So, in a nutshell, adding a gender pronoun on an email signature is a really easy and helpful way of normalising the declaration of pronouns, and although this does not solve all issues transgender and nonbinary folk have surrounding misgendering and so forth, it is a step towards being more inclusive and respectful about the gender people identify as.

In order to implement this at the University of Stirling Students’ Union, it would be helpful to do the following things.
· Make an informal announcement at ‘Stand Up’ outlining the reasoning behind this idea and that this can be done on a voluntary basis.
· Send out a brief email after ‘Stand Up’, which will include the NUS suggested pronouns (see below) and perhaps a link to this video https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9iKHjl5xAaA ? (optional)

Pronouns: She/Her
Pronouns: He/Him
Pronouns: They/Them
